
  Streetscene and Housing 
Flint Street, Fartown 
Huddersfield, HD1 6LG 
 
Public Rights of Way 

Fax: 01484 221613 
 
23 February 2018   

 
Dear  
 
Definitive Map Modification Order (DMMO) application at Wood Nook, Wilshaw 
 
As you may be aware, the Council is in receipt of a Definitive Map Modification Order 
(“DMMO”) application for land between Wood Nook and Wilshaw to upgrade public 
footpaths Meltham 70 and Meltham 38 (part) to bridleway from point A to point B on the 
application plan, on the basis that the definitive map and statement should be modified.   
 
The Council has received a direction on behalf of the Secretary of State, at DEFRA, to 
determine this application by 30 June 2018. 
 
The Council has a duty to investigate this matter and is contacting user groups and others 
who may have an interest.   
 
When considering whether the definitive map and statement of public rights of way 
requires modification, we consider evidence relating to the existence of public rights, not 
whether people want or do not want any alleged public rights to be recorded. 
 
The application plan is attached.  We are currently investigating and will prepare a report 
for a decision on order-making by the planning sub-committee (Huddersfield area). 
 
If you have any evidence to submit in relation to this application, you may send to 

 or at the above address.  Enquiries may be made by 
telephone on 01484 221000, ask for    Sub-committee dates are yet to 
be decided, it is suggested that submissions are made before 1 May 2018. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 

 
Assistant Definitive Map Officer 



  Streetscene and Housing 
Flint Street, Fartown 
Huddersfield, HD1 6LG 
 
Public Rights of Way 

Fax: 01484 221613 
 
26 February 2018 

  

 
Dear  
 
Definitive Map Modification Order (DMMO) application at Wood Nook, Wilshaw 
 
As you may be aware, the Council is in receipt of a Definitive Map Modification Order 
(“DMMO”) application for land between Wood Nook and Wilshaw to upgrade public 
footpaths Meltham 70 and Meltham 38 (part) to bridleway from point A to point B on the 
application plan, on the basis that the definitive map and statement should be modified.   
 
The Council has received a direction on behalf of the Secretary of State, at DEFRA, to 
determine this application by 30 June 2018. 
 
The Council has a duty to investigate this matter and is contacting land holders and others 
who may have an interest in the land.   
 
When considering whether the definitive map and statement of public rights of way 
requires modification, we consider evidence relating to the existence of public rights, not 
whether people want or do not want any alleged public rights to be recorded. 
 
The application plan is attached.  We are currently investigating and will prepare a report 
for a decision on order-making by the planning sub-committee (Huddersfield area). 
 
If you have any evidence to submit in relation to this application, you may send to 

 or at the above address.  Please find enclosed 
application form and plan received by the Council, as well as evidence forms and notes for 
land holders.  Enquiries may be made by telephone on 01484 221000, ask for  

.   Sub-committee dates are yet to be decided, it is suggested that submissions 
are made before 1 May 2018. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 

 
Assistant Definitive Map Officer 
 


